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Out of Network Billing Policy 

Understand Your Rights Against Surprise Medical Bills 

 

The purpose of this document is to let you know about your protection from 
unexpected or “surprise” medical bills. 

If your health plan network does not have a contract with SPOP and you choose 
to receive services from SPOP, you may be fully responsible for all fees. 

Before you enroll in treatment, you will be required to sign a form where you 
relinquish your federal consumer protections and agree to pay for out-of-network 
care.  That form will outline the costs of services. 

You may wish to contact your health plan to find an in-network provider or 
facility.  If there is not one, then your health plan might work out an agreement 
with SPOP. 

To learn please visit www.cms.gov/nosurprises 

 

http://www.cms.gov/nosurprises

